
 

 
Hi All, Where did October go?? It was 
busy, busy, busy with holidays, local 
events and loads of visitors to the area!  
This year has been an excellent year for 
wildflowers and that certainly drew in 
more visitors wanting to explore what 
the Victorian wildflower season has to 
offer.  
 
After another busy Long weekend early 
November, the weather is starting to 
warm up finally and summer is only a 
few short weeks around the corner.  
 
CFA have provided links to their website 
for residents to bushfire plans. The fire 
danger period has not yet kicked in so 
you do have time for final block clean 
ups if need be.  
 
Christmas is just around the corner so 
can we please have all of your business 
trading hours and events in to us as 
early as possibly for inclusion in next 
months newsletter. If anyone has sug-
gestions for any new things to include in 
next years newsletter please get in 
touch.  

 WRAP UP...  

FROM THE GARIWERD S IX 
SEASONS CALENDAR 

 

November 2017 

In This Edition: 

Stats by Chas         Page 1 

Clubs/Committees   Page 2   

Clubs/Committees   Page 3 

Parke Vic                    Page 4 

W’flower show         Page 5  

School Update          Page 6 

GMF 2019                  Page 7  

GWTSG         Page 8 

TEXTILES 2018          Page 9 

BUS                           Page 10 

Contacts                  Page 11                        

 

October 2017 - Rainfall by Chas: 
72.5 mm for October bringing the pro-
gressive total for the year to 911.0 mm. 
This compares to the same period last 
year of 161.0 mm with a progressive 
total of 1158.0 mm. 

As of the 01 November 2017 Lake Bell-
field is holding 73,200 ML or 93% full 
compared to the same period last year 
of 71,000 ML or 90% full. 
The total system is holding 364,290 ML 
or 64.91% full compared to the same 
period last year of 370,000 ML or 
65.93% full. 

 

 

 

 

Who can 
guess when 
this was??? 

STATS BY CHAS... 



Don't forget we have a refurbished community 
website. Do take a look at it. It has information on 
groups in Halls Gap, links for shire and emergency             
information etc., local news items, and most      
importantly a calendar of events. Music, markets, 
special events ….. 

If you have an event in mind, you can see if any-
thing else is planned then, and upload your        
information. It takes just a day or two for the     
administrators to post it.  

And you facebook fans, don't forget to put your 
news up on the website and FTG. Not all locals are 
part of the facebook community! 

hallsgapcommunity.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 

The Community Emergency Response Team was 
called out 15 times in October. Once again it was 
incidents in the National Park that required the 
most involved responses because the Police and 
SES were needed alongside the Ambulance. There 
were 2 calls for people returning from The Pinna-
cle and 3 calls to McKenzie Falls. Parks Victoria has 
erected notices at the start of popular walks but 
visitors continue to walk without water and to 
wear inappropriate footwear.  

Apart from the injured ankles, one man was 
dragged from the water at the base of McKenzie 
Falls in an altered conscious state and with the 
help of friends he climbed to the car-park and 
then drove off without further contact. CERT ar-
rived at the car-park first and we were told he had 
gone. And then arrived ambulances from Stawell 
and Horsham, SES from Stawell and Horsham, Po-
lice from Stawell and the Ambulance helicopter 
from Warrnambool 
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Most of you will have seen the various articles in 
the Stawell Times News regarding dogs being kept 
on leads and secure in homes as well as the article 
on feeding the wildlife. These issues will be fol-
lowed up at later meetings with the HGRRA and 
the Wildlife Action Group  (W.A.G) at their future 
meetings. 

One of the other issues covered in the press was 
that of a Skate Park ( for boards and bikes) for the 
benefit of our local children and tourists children 
alike. This project has bubbled away for some 
time now and went into hibernation when Sgt. 
Paul Russel transferred out of town. Well it now 
seems there is renewed interest in the idea, with 
some for the venue and some not so enthusiastic. 
To that end I am proposing we have a serious dis-
cussion at the next HGRRA meeting which will be 
held on Wednesday the 6th December in the Sup-
per Room  ( Centenary Hall) at 7.30 pm. 

If there are enough people with the enthusiasm to 
proceed, then I will propose a separate meeting in 
the New Year, dedicated to the project with a 
dedicated committee. We would need to raise 
some funds for the project and organise enough 
signatures of support for the Council to assist us in 
obtaining the bulk of the fund needed by way of 
Government grants.  

So, if you think the project is a worthwhile one , 
make sure you attend the meeting on the 6th De-
cember” 

HALLS GAP  RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATION 

CERT 



With summer fast approaching the 
Halls Gap brigade has started to put 
in place emergency response strate-
gies.  Brigade members may be required to attend 
both local fires and fires where a strike team sup-
ports fire fighting at other locations within the state.  
Brigade Captain Colin Andrews could be deployed as 
a designated strike team leader, and on selected fire 
ban days the brigade is required to provide a strike 
team.  On these days the brigade ensures that suffi-
cient volunteers remain available in Halls Gap in the 
event of a local call out.   

Training remains a priority with two members par-
ticipating in the group exercise at Joel Joel, a lieuten-
ant attending the fire conference at Laharum, two 
members learning chainsaw procedures, and all bri-
gade members scheduled for ‘burnover’ protection 
drill. 

Daylight saving has resumed which is a timely re-
minder that everyone change the batteries in smoke 
alarms, which fits well into the routine for the fire 
season.   

It is hoped that all residents have their fire plan in 
place and that all family members are fully conver-
sant with their approach.  If you are unsure of how 
to establish a fire plan for you, your family or your 
visitors, the CFA website provides several tools and 
suggestions. 
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Looking for new 
members  

The Grampians Film Society has been going for 10 
years.  It is a great night out.  The Grampians Film 
Society evenings are held at the Centenary Hall, 
Grampians Road, Halls Gap.  The doors open at 
7pm and screenings commence at 7.30pm.  Drinks 
and nibbles are served prior to the film and a light 
supper is served afterwards.    

The Aims of the Grampians Film Society are to 
provide an opportunity for members to view, be 
entertained and discuss the merits, or otherwise, 
of classic films, as well as films which are lesser 
known but regarded in the cinema world as meri-
torious.  We endeavour to cater for everyone’s 
tastes, whether that be for comedy or musicals, 
drama or thrillers, Westerns, documentaries or 
animation.  There is also a mix of Australian and 
other English language films, as well as sub-titled 
foreign films.  In doing this, the Grampians Film 
Society also aims to provide another opportunity 
for social interaction amongst members of the 
Grampians communities.   

Contact Janet Witham 03 5356 4300 or Alison 
Bainbridge 0417 883 445 for more details.   

Our last movie for the year will be screened on 
Wednesday 22 November 2017.  It is the 2002 
rendition of Oscar Wildes masterpiece - The Im-
portance of Bing Earnest. 

Film Society HALLS GAP CFA 



Parks Victoria, Aboriginal Traditional Owners and 
Cliffcare (Victoria’s Rock-climbing access represen-
tatives), recently issued a notice to cease all bolting 
within the Black Range area west of the Grampians 
National Park.  Unfortunately a new route had been 
bolted only a centimetres away from Aboriginal art 
in a significant and well known shelter. New legisla-
tion has seen significant changes to the Aboriginal 
heritage act and damage to significant sites now 
carries heavy penalties. With the recent increase in 
sport climbing’s popularity there have been numer-
ous new routes placed on public land. Discussions 
have now begun with Parks Victoria, Aboriginal Vic-
toria, Barengi Gadjin land council, , Victorian Climb-
ing Club and other industry representatives to find 
sustainable and respectful solutions to this issue. 

FLOOD RECOVERY: Most seasonal tracks have now 
re-opened however there are some tracks that re-
quire further repair works under the flood recovery 
works packages prior to re-opening in the new 
year, such as Redman Rd. See  our weekly road re-
port for further detail. 

FIRE RECOVERY: Works have commenced to replace 
the roof on the ‘Blue’ cottage at Zumsteins and the 
orange cottage is not far off. Contractors are also in 
the process of developing new interpretive signage 
for the area. Works continue on Cultural Heritage 
management plans for the repair and replacement 
of walking tracks and campgrounds in the northern 
Grampians.  

Existing track upgrade works were recently com-
pleted in the southern Grampians, and crews have 
now shifted focus to the Chatauqua peak Summit 
access.  Works are also scheduled for the Stapylton 
Summit and Mt Zero area in coming months.  

Works are scheduled to continue on Mt William 
and the plateau until the end of the year.  

All in all thousands of new rock steps have been 
installed already which will provide a sustainable 
walking experience well into the future. The GPT is 
scheduled to open in late 2019 once planning and 
construction of new trail is complete.  
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PARKS V ICTORIA UPDATE 

 
http://parkweb.vic.gov.au/explore/parks/grampians-national-park 

Hasn’t it been a wonderful spring? There have 
certainly been many opportunities to view a wide 
range of orchids and wildflowers this year. 

With summer approaching, parks staff are now 
busy preparing for another busy holiday period, 
and the summer bushfire period. We enjoyed a 
successful fire conference this year with a range of 
agencies and community members represented. 
Special thanks go to the Laharum locals who gen-
erously offered to share their recovery stories 
post Northern Grampians Fire—for some the 
process still continues, so thanks for the insights 
and learnings.  

Parks staff are currently busy with spring working 
bees at campgrounds, picnic areas and popular 
visitor sites.  

Project Fire-fighter recruitment has concluded and 
new staff are currently undertaking final training 
before joining the team of permanent staff for the 
summer. They’ll be busy clearing fire lines, slash-
ing tracks and preparing burns for next season. 
You may notice the new ‘unimog’ tanker getting 
around town—this will greatly assist with extra 
water  capacity and better safety features than 
previous models.  

Recently, the Wimmera and Hamilton 4x4 Clubs 
assisted with track clearing activities along some 
of our seasonal track closures. Each year they as-
sist to get tracks open for the November Cup 
weekend, by clearing trees and opening season-
ally closed gates. We also had club members assist 
with volunteer camp hosting at Boreang camp-
ground over the Long weekend. We greatly appre-
ciate the assistance these clubs generously pro-
vide.  
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Our unique Grampians Wildflower Walkabout 
2017 Event was enjoyed by many visitors and lo-
cals, experiencing guided tours and walks which 
happened over the first weekend of October. The 
event was met with great enthusiasm. Over 80 
wildflower species were exhibited with many that 
are endemic and occur here and nowhere else in 
the world. This is a great introduction to our flora 
that are truly indigenous and not cultivars for gar-
dens.  

A variety of activities were available for wildflower 
enthusiasts and for those who simply enjoy the 
beauty of nature, to get up close and personal with 
the flowers, plants and fauna of the area—Such as: 

 wildflower based art and craft displays by 
local artists 

 A children’s corner and Devonshire Tea 

 A photographic exhibition by John Tiddy  

 Lynn Stone creative exhibition and  demon-
stration  

 Wimmera Catchment Management Authority 
community engagement officer Rae Talbot 
and Blake Clark of Blakes Bushfood Café at 
Brambuk Cultural Centre talked about their 
experiences working with Aboriginal people 
and their cultural uses of plants.  

 The show also gave visitors a chance to see 
plants in the ‘wild’ with guided walks through 
the Halls Gap Botanical Garden and tagalong 
car tours to wildflower and orchid hotspots. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comments were made such as “The guided tours 
were brilliant. “ ”This is so accessible. I don't have 
to walk for miles and days to see these species.”  

”A beautiful display”. “I came from England the sec-
ond week of October to see the wildflowers in the 
Grampians. I got your walks sheets from the Tourist 
Office in Halls Gap, and had a very good week fol-
lowing the routes suggested. This message is just to 
ask you to pass on a big thank you to those who put 
together all the info and described the routes. I 
have been to California, and South Africa, and the 
Alps in Europe, to look at the flowers, but nowhere 
have I found such good help to see so much in a 
short time.” 

An enthusiastic (but small) group of locals worked 
hard to present this iconic event as part of the Halls 
Gap calendar again this year. We have group mem-
bers with extensive botanical knowledge, so plant 
identification , collection and labelling is managed. 
A great big thank you to all those who supported 
and promoted this local happening. We do need 
more volunteers for this to continue. 

Don’t need any specific knowledge just willing help-
ers and a few hours of your time. Contact Margo 
Sietsma or Val Hastings. We will let you know about 
our next meeting which hasn’t been scheduled yet. 
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A few weeks back, our 
Grades 4 to 6 students 
had a lesson that was a 
double whammy in 
terms of making links 
with the community and 
our beautiful surround-
ings.  Denis, who is an 
insect expert, along with Anthea and Cheryl who 
are all from WAMA came along to the Botanical 
Gardens to teach the students about Life on a 
Gum Tree.  It was fascinating!  There were so 
many wonderful creepy-crawlies that we nor-
mally would not take any notice of.  The students 
collected samples (dead and alive) and took them 
back to Denis who was able to identify anything 
at all!  His knowledge astounded us.  He even 
knows the Latin names for these little critters.  
Halls Gap PS is 
very pleased to 
be involved with 
this WAMA pro-
ject.  It is not 
often we get the 
opportunity to 
have such exper-
tise right in our 
very own back yard.  We are going to be making 
our very own gum tree with all of its own insects, 
bugs and spiders. 

Our Prep and Grade 1 students had a wonderful 
visit to the Halls Gap police station.  The kids 
really appreciated Karen showing them around 
and teaching them about how the police commu-
nicate, what they have to wear to work, the spe-
cial equipment they use and about some of the 
jobs they do each day. They were even allowed in 
the chicken coop! 

At the moment we are reviewing our school’s emer-
gency management plan.  The Department of Educa-
tion and Training, in consultation with the CSIRO has 
found that we are in an area at very high risk of 
bushfire.  This probably will not be any surprise to 
lots of community members out there.  However, 
because we are a Category 1 school we are closed on 
Code Red days, and offer a relocation site to our stu-
dents on days that are forecast Severe and Extreme. 
Currently our relocation site is the Halls Gap Centen-
nial Hall. 

The school’s fundraising activities continue to be of 
vital importance to the running of school programs, 
purchasing of equipment and resources, and the up-
keep of the school’s grounds and buildings.  We have 
recently had some new doors fitted into the main 
rear entrance of the school. We have also started the 
process of levelling our oval, which is starting to suf-
fer from lots of wear and tear – kids having fun, and 
getting some exercise!  This levelling will take lots of 
dirt and we would even like to consider putting in a 
sprinkler system and grass.   
Our ‘Halls Gap Market’ has been running for many 
years and is the key fundraiser for the school. It is a 
great chance to come along, say hi to our volunteer 
parents and families, and buy one of our fantastic 
egg and bacon rolls.  We have many clever stall-
holders who all make or grow their goods. Follow us 
on facebook— https://www.facebook.com/
HallsGapMarket/ 

Our, very active, school council and staff have many 
projects both small and large on a wish list—some of 
the items on our “to do” list are a little beyond cur-
rent fundraising capabilities. If any community mem-
bers are aware of any grants and funding that may 
have slipped by us or are willing to donate some pre-
cious skills, please let us know.   Send us an email 
(halls.gap.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au) or give us a call on 

HALLS GAP PRIMARY SCHOOL 

mailto:halls.gap.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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GMF 2018 – Friday 2 February to Sunday 4 February 

GMF is creeping closer – it’s less than 100 sleeps to 
go! The committee has already geared up for the 
next three months of really intense work, and we’re 
all really excited about the 2018 festival. 

If you haven’t heard, we released our line-up in early 
October to much fanfare and publicity including cov-
erage from Triple J, which was fantastic PR for us. The 
line-up announcement is one of the biggest events on 
our calendar – this is when our target market finds 
out the bands we’ve booked and start getting really 
excited about coming to GMF. The buzz after line-up 
announcement was super exciting and we were rapt 
with the response! 

Volunteer for GMF 

We’re still looking for volunteers, especially locals 
who would like to help out on Friday night, the Best 
in the West line-up of regional Victorian artists. We’d 
also love it if you have a few hours to spare on the 
Sunday afternoon or Monday any time for bump out. 
If you’d like to help out we’d really appreciate it! 
Send us an email at volunteerGMF@gmail.com. 

Be a Mate of GMF 

One of our sponsorship packages is called “Mates of 
GMF” and is designed specifically for local businesses 
and individuals who want to help us out either finan-
cially or via a contra deal. No donation is too small so 
let us know if you’d like to help by emailing your de-
tails and what you have in mind to 
info@grampiansmusicfestival.com. Or you can simply 
donate via this link: http://fundly.com/mates-of-
grampians-music-festival  

Chat to us 

Feel free to chat to any of the committee members at 
any time via Facebook message, email, in person or 
over the phone. The Committee is: Carly Flecknoe 
(Director), Yasmina Khayat, Will Hudson, Leah 
Heinrich, David Nicholson, Richard Flecknoe, Yeti Har-
ris, Jason Hosemans, Justine Linley, Juliette Lalli and 
Dee-Ann Kelly. 

And don’t forget to follow us on Facebook –  face-
book.com/grampiansmusicfestival – and Instagram 
@grampiansmusicfestival to keep up to date, or visit 
our website grampiansmusicfestival.com 

 

h t t p : / / h o w l a n d e c h o e s . c o m / w p - c o n t e n t /
u p l o a d s / 2 0 1 7 / 0 3 / p o l i s h - c l u b - s o u r c e -
polishclub.com_.jpg  

 

BAND BIO—POLISH CLUB  

(Source https://www.triplejunearthed.com/artist/
polish-club 

 
Official website: http://polishclub.co 

There are two of them. They are called Novak and 
John-Henry and are the loudest goddamn soul outfit 
you’ve ever heard. (And yes, they are both sort of 
Polish.) 

John-Henry is the drummer. He’s very good at hitting 
three separate things at once with great gravity. No-
vak’s the singer. He also plays a beautifully brash 
blues guitar, but you won’t remember that after you 
hear his voice, so just make a mental note of it now. 

Sydney’s Polish Club writes pop songs fifty years late 
and twice the speed. In any one of their numbers, 
which barely nip at the three minute mark, the full-
bodied howl of Motown’s finest frontmen is parsed 
through the garage rock scuzz of Detroit. 

Soundcloud: http://soundcloud.com/bestpolishclub 
Facebook: http://facebook.com/bestpolishclub 
Twitter: http://twitter.com/bestpolishclub 
Instagram: http://instagram.com/bestpolishclub 
Contact: polishclub@thegrindhouse.com 

GRAMPIANS MUSIC FESTIVAL 2018  

mailto:volunteerGMF@gmail.com
mailto:info@grampiansmusicfestival.com
http://fundly.com/mates-of-grampians-music-festival
http://fundly.com/mates-of-grampians-music-festival
http://polishclub.co/
http://soundcloud.com/bestpolishclub
http://facebook.com/bestpolishclub
http://twitter.com/bestpolishclub
http://instagram.com/bestpolishclub
mailto:polishclub@thegrindhouse.com
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GRAMPIANS WALKING TRACK SUPORT GROUP GRAMPIANS MARKET IN THE HALL  

The Grampians Walking Track Support Group was 

formed by our convenor, David Witham, in 2003 

to attract and coordinate volunteer interest in 

maintaining and improving walking tracks within 

the Grampians National Park. We operate under 

the broad umbrella of the Community Association 

of Halls Gap which also undertakes other activi-

ties such as the Wildflower Show and Halls Gap 

Botanic Garden and provides support for Run the 

Gap, Halls Gap Landcare Group and the Jazz Festi-

val. 

What do we do? 

In partnership with Parks Victoria, we carry out 

vital maintenance on popular walking tracks, such 

as trimming vegetation, cleaning water runoffs 

and clearing fallen timber. 

Most of our works are carried out through the 

efforts of walking clubs: 

 Grampians Bushwalking Club – Heatherlie 

and Beehive Falls Walking Tracks 

 Warrnambool Bushwalking Club – Mount 

Abrupt and Chimney Pots Walking Tracks 

 Melbourne Bushwalkers  – various tracks 

 Victorian Mountain Tramping Club - tracks 

Over the last two years these clubs have contrib-
uted 61 person days to our program. Recently the 
Wimmera Bushwalking Club has joined our pro-
gram and will undertake works on the Mount 
Zero and Mackenzie River Walking Tracks over 
the next few months. It is a simple model and 
works extremely well. If you are keen to join 
please get in touch with David Witham.  

(Halls Gap Community 
Market @ THE HUB)  

A big thank you from 
all of us stall holders to 
everyone who came 
along to our October 
Market. 

 

After a relocation into 
the Hall we had another successful market with 43 
stalls. 

We introduced our BBQ & breakfast menu, this 
went down a treat. The BBQ will be back for our 
December Market. 

We will be taking a break for November, but will 
return December 16th from the new time of 9:30am 
– 3pm. 

We would like to say a big thank you to Halls Gap 
Bakery for the help with the Market Café & to Five 
Ducks Farm for the jams & to Jenny Hudson for your 
help to get our BBQ to & from the Market. 

If you are not already, please feel free to follow us 
on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/hgcmau/ 

We look forward to seeing you all December 16th 
from 9:30am 

Clive (Cliff) , Lillian & Del—Grampians Market In The 
Hall Managers 

PS: If you’re a stall holder please stay with us after 
the Market ends December for a meeting of stall 
holders. Thanks :) 
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H ISTORIC HALLS GAP 

 
 



FILL THE GAP COMMITTEE 

Lee-Anne, Margo, Jenny and 
Tammy 

Please email your articles and 
photos to us by the 25th of each 

month to: 

leeannel@budjabudjacoop.org,au 

 

Upload your community events 
details to the Community 

Association webpage: 

www.hallsgapcommunity.org.au 

Like our Halls Gap Community 
Association Facebook Page 

Like our Halls Gap Community 
Watch and Events Facebook Page 

Regular Events 

 Chas Mangle Justice of the Peace is 

available for witnessing documents in 

the History Room at the Centennial 

Hall most days except Tuesdays from 

1pm - 5 pm. Ph. 0439 837 052 

 Social Coffee catch-ups at  Harvest Cafe 

11am Tuesdays.  

 Grampians Film Society  

 Various  sport/fitness groups.. Check 

the community website for details 

 

The Halls Gap History Room in the Centen-

nial Hall is open most days except Tuesday 

from 1PM - 5PM.Locals and visitors are most 

welcome and there is no entry fee. 
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Because they peel.... 

Why do bananas 
use sunscreen?   

Community Banking = Community 
Funds!  

Did you know Halls Gap is now affiliated 
with the Dunkeld Community Bank?  For 
every community member that makes the 
switch to the Dunkeld Branch, the town 
receives part of the profits to put back 
into the Community!  

The Grampians Swimming club recently 
received funds to help grow their club... 
What local initiative will be next?  

If you, or anyone you know is keen to help 
our community grow then contact the 
Dunkeld Branch Manager to learn how to 
make the switch.   


